

June 3, 2021

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as the **HEALTH DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE PROGRAMS REVOLVING FUND**, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$32,200 is hereby authorized for **FISCAL JEAR 2022**

Sincere

Jon Mache Mayor



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

June 10, 2021

ORDERED, that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Health Department, known as the HEALTH DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE PROGRAMS REVOLVING FUND, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$32,200 is hereby authorized for FISCAL YEAR 2022.



HEALTH DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF HEALTH

PATRICIA L. ANDRADE, M.D. CRAIG LONGO, M.D. SARAH MORRIS, M.D.

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH DAMON O. CHAPLIN

Memo

To: Ari Sky, Chief Financial Officer

From: Damon Chaplin, Director

New Bedford Health Department

inte

Subject: Health Department Revolving Fund Account

Date: May 4, 2021

The New Bedford Health Department is exploring ways to make the City of New Bedford the healthiest city in the state. The health department is faced with addressing population health concerns which often deplete department resources and finances. The intent of the Health Department programs revolving fund account is to provide financial resources to address the need for episodic and routine public health investigations and evaluations that further prevent the spread of chronic, communicable and infectious disease. The Health Department Compliance Programs Revolving fund account for fiscal year 2021, has an estimated revenue of approximately \$32,200.00 During fiscal year 2022, The New Bedford Health Department estimates expending approximately \$32,200 from this fund in accordance with DEPARTMENTAL REVOLVING FUND General Laws Chapter 44, § 53E^{1/2}.

Sincerely,

Damon Chaplin, Director

New Bedford Health Department

auin Chaple